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NEVER STOP SERVING®

by LTC Mike Wisniewski
The Mahoning and Shenango Valleys 
Chapter of the Military Officers As-
sociation (MSVC-MOAA) hosted the 
2017 Ohio Council of Chapters Bien-
nial Convention at the Youngstown Air 
Reserve Station (YARS), Vienna, on 
Friday and Saturday September 22–23 
at the Consolidated Activities Center 
(CAC). This was the first time the state-
wide convention was hosted by our 
Chapter and the very first time it was 
held in the Youngstown-Warren area. 
One hundred attendees representing 
seven chapters from all over the State 
of Ohio converged at the CAC on Fri-
day and Saturday along with 14 guests. 
It concluded Sunday morning after a 
nondenominational chapel service fol-
lowed by quarterly meeting of the Ohio 
Council of Chapters. 

Retired Air Force Lt. Gen. Dana At-
kins, President and CEO of MOAA, 
was the keynote speaker at the banquet 
on Saturday. This was the second time 
in five years that a three-star level flag 
officer has visited our chapter, com-
ing all the way from headquarters in 
Alexandria, Virginia. This distinction 
is highly unusual for such a young 
chapter among over 400 chapters in 
the nation. At the time of his retire-
ment from the Air Force in 2012, At-
kins served as commander of Alaskan 
Command, Alaska NORAD Region 
located at Joint Base Elmendorf-Rich-
ardson, Alaska. As a pilot with over 
4000 hours in fighter aircraft, he also 
flew the A-10 Warthog and flew with 
the U.S. Air Force Thunderbirds dem-
onstration team. Lt. Gen. Atkins also 
presented the MSVC with prestigious 
MOAA Five-Star 
Level of Excellence 
Award. After three 
previous Four-
Star Awards and 
missing the top 
award by a hair, we 

finally put it all together and got the 
5-Star Award, an award achieved by 
fewer than 20% of all the chapters in 
the nation. A big tip of the hat to our 
officers and board members who made 
this happen—especially Janet Oglesby, 
Gary Williams, Rod Hosler, Florence 
Hosler, and John Koshan.  
The MSVC listed 44 members attend-
ing the Conference representing about 
40% of the attendees. This was a very 
good showing of support from our 
membership. However, those members 
who did not attend for one reason or 
another missed out on a very enjoyable 
social, entertaining, and highly infor-
mative convention. Friday night regis-
tration and Meet & Greet in the CAC 
Lounge was well attended and offered 
a chance to relax and meet old friends 
from other Chapters and meet new 
ones. The hors d’oeuvres were com-
plimentary of the MSVC as host for 
the convention. Keyboard entertain-
ment and a few vocal renditions was 
provided by Dave Walgreene. While 
enjoying drink and social merriment, 
the attendees purchased tickets for 100 
gift items on display for a Chinese auc-
tion. While some items were purchased 
from the MOAA store (hats and 
embroidered jackets) most items were 
graciously donated by Dennis & Esther 
Gartland and other chapter members.. 
The Chapter greatly benefited finan-
cially with this very successful fund 
raiser. 
The MSVC presented an array of 
interesting and informative speak-
ers throughout the convention day on 
Saturday. After welcoming remarks by 
Col Dick Calta, President of the Ohio 
Council of Chapters, and LTC Gary 
Williams, President, MSVC, LTC Rod 
Hosler conducted Master of Cer-
emonies duty and introduced CAPT 
Nicholas Bartolotta who is the Chief of 
Staff, 9th U.S. Coast Guard District in 
Cleveland. His power point presenta-

tion highlighted 
the mission, 
organization, 
equipment and 
activities of his 
District as well 
as the Coast Guard Branch in general. 
The Coast Guard now falls under the 
auspices of the Department of Home-
land Security. RADM Margaret Kitt, 
who is the Deputy Director for Pro-
grams at the National Institute for Oc-
cupational Safety and Health (NIOSH) 
was the next guest speaker and gave a 
very informative briefing. As one of 30 
Assistant Surgeon 
Generals, Kitt 
belongs to one of 
the seven federal 
uniformed services 
that commission 
officers.   
The next presenter introduced by LTC 
Hosler was COL William E. Meade, 
Commander, Camp Ravenna, Ohio 
National Guard. His presentation, 
complete with maps and old photo-
graphs through the 
years, showed the 
historical progres-
sion and transfor-
mation of this area 
since it was pur-
chased in 1939 for 
$1.8 million dollars. This land consists 
of 20,641 acres of ground and it cost 
$61 million dollars to construct the 
facilities. During WWII and for many 
years afterwards it was a major bomb 
and artillery ordinance manufactur-
ing and storage facility. It is now used 
primarily by the National Guard as a 
training facility, weapons qualifica-
tions, and even as a training drop 
zone for the C-130’s of the 910th Airlift 
Wing. It is one of three sites in the 
United States still in contention to be 
considered for development as a stra-
tegic ballistic missile site. COL Meade 

MSVC was a Great Host for Ohio Council of Chapters Biennial Convention

http://www.moaa.org
http://www.moaa.org
http://www.msvc-moaa.org
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dispelled the often-mentioned folklore that Camp Ravenna 
was selected as bomb making site because it has the most 
cloud cover of any area in the United States. Rounding 
out the morning presenters was Ms. Ashley Lester who is 
the Senior Project Manager of the 
National Veterans Memorial and 
Museum being built in downtown 
Columbus, Ohio. This Veterans Me-
morial and Museum is intended to 
memorialize individuals rather than 
be a showpiece of war related weaponry and equipment. 
This is still not completed and they are looking for addi-
tional non-governmental funding to complete and sustain 
the museum. 
After a buffet lunch, Robert Edwards, 
Director of Defense Finance and Ac-
counting Center in Cleveland, pre-
sented information about military pay 
for active duty and retired personnel. 
The Cleveland office is one of 10 DFAS 
Centers but is also one of the larg-
est. It handles 631,000 military payroll accounts, 314,000 
civilian payroll accounts which together total $347 billion 
dollars processes in a year. Any questions regarding your 
retirement pay, call (216) 522-5707. Next on the program 
was COL Terri Coles, MOAA Senior Director of Chapter 
Affairs. She presented a brief overview of MOAA programs, 
chapter and council involvement, and 
chapter awards for levels of excellence, 
chapter websites, and chapter newslet-
ters. There are 34 Councils, 400 Chap-
ters, and 1071 new members recruited 
to date. MOAA’s website and magazine 
will be undergoing a new design. 
In the notable absence of the base commander, Col Daniel 
Sarachene, who was scheduled to talk about YARS and the 
910th Airlift Wing for the enlightenment of the attendees 
from across the State, Lt Col John Boccieri, former U.S. 
Representative from 16th District and 
now representing 59th district in the 
Ohio House of Representative was the 
base commander’s stand-in. Boccieri 
talked briefly about some of the unique 
specialized aerial spray mission as-
signed to the 910th. He also talked about 
the aging models of C-130’s stationed 
here which may soon severely impact the 910th’s ability 
to carry on its world-wide mission if the electronics and 
communications are not upgraded to the current overseas 
standards. Flying older model aircraft may also affect the 
entire base if Congress undergoes another Base Realign-
ment review. 
After and evening banquet, Lt Gen Atkins, was the guest 
speaker. After a brief synopsis of some of the more interest-

ing aspects of his active duty career, 
especially as a member of the Air 
Force Thunderbirds, Atkins succinctly 
explained how and why MOAA be-
came one of the top lobbyist and most 
respected military lobbyist organiza-
tions in congress. It is primarily be-
cause of our clearly defined efforts to protect and enhance 
the benefits of active duty and retired members but we help 
write the legislative language that Congressmen and Sena-
tors can introduce in a bill. 
By the end of the evening, many of the attendees walked 
away with beautiful Chinese Auction gifts, some of which 
retailed for more than $100.00. Thank you once again 
Dennis and Esther Gartland for you generous donation 
in helping the MSVC with this fund raiser. This conven-
tion was the culmination of two years of planning since we 
agreed to be the host chapter at the last biennial convention 
hosted by the Dayton Chapter. By all accounts, the attend-
ees had extremely favorable comments regarding the site 
accommodations, the Eagle’s Nest Lodge, the food served 
by the CAC, the quality and topics of our guest speakers, 
and the fastidious attention to detail in planning the whole 
convention. It was a huge success in the eyes of the Council 
and by those who came to participate. And…because of its 
venue, the cost for everything was very reasonable, even if 
you chose to stay overnight at the Lodge. It was gratifying 
to see so many of our Chapter members in attendance. For 
those who did not, or could not attend, it will be another 14 
years before it’s our turn to host the convention again. This 
truly was an event that would have made you proud to say 
you are a member of the Mahoning and Shenango Valleys 
Chapter – MOAA. 

The versatility of the CAC, as MOAA officers were on one side 
of the wall. Ladies were enjoying a activity on greeting cards. 
The instructors not only donated their time but the material 
charges were donated to MSVC scholarship fund. Thank you!



NEVER  STOP  SERVING®

October 2017 – Mahoning and Shenango Valleys Chapter Newsletter – Page Three

Commanding Officer
Navy Operational Support Center, Youngstown

requests the pleasure of your company at the
Change of Command Ceremony at which

Lieutenant Commander Benjamin A. Sacramento, 
United States Navy
will be relieved by

Lieutenant Commander Jennifer L. Reid, 
United States Navy

on Saturday, the fourteenth of October
at eleven o'clock

on board
Navy Operational Support Center, Youngstown

3976 King Graves Road, Bldg. 540, Vienna, Ohio 44473
Military: Uniform of the Day
Civilian: Business Casual

MSVC-MOAA 2017 Calendar
Date Location and Program

10/14 LCDR BJ Sacramento Change of Command Ceremony RSVP by 
Sept 29. See above.

10/27 MSVC at YARS 1300, speaker Don Manning he is running for 
State Representative - 59th District, Ohio see page 5.

11/3
The United States Army Field Band & Soldiers' Chorus, Champion 
High School Auditorium FREE tickets See ad on this page to obtain 
your own tickets

11/17 MSVC at YARS 1300, speaker Judge Milich Veterans Court 
Annual Business Meeting/Election and Installation of Officers

12/3 MSVC and ROA Christmas Party

Friday, November 3, 2017 7:00 p.m.
Champion High School Auditorium 
For Tickets/Info call 330-841-1696

President’s Ponderings 
by LTC Gary Williams 

If you missed the Ohio Council of Chapters 
Convention held the weekend of September  
22–24, 2017, sponsored by your own MSVC-
MOAA here at the YARS, then you missed 
a great experience and opportunity to meet 
other MOAA members from all over the state 
of Ohio! It was very well attended, and almost 
all in attendance said it was the best conven-

tion they had ever attended, and hinted that future conven-
tion sponsors should consider keeping it here at the YARS! 
There was great accommodations, fun, food and fellowship! 
The speakers were fabulous, and we were honored as a 5-star 
chapter—the very first time in our young history!
Unfortunately, I will be unable to attend our next chapter 
meeting, as I will be on vacation. But I will see you and be 
at the November meeting. Again I want to commend all our 
local MSVC-MOAA members for your participation  in our 
chapter activities this past year. Remember, we are only as 
strong as our member support. Never stop serving! A special 
thanks and commendations to the board members of our 
chapter for their tireless effort in putting together a very first 
class convention. You should be very proud of them!
	 Gary
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Em
ail the legislative contacts through their w

eb site.

Legislative Contacts
MOAA Legislative Update 
moaa.org/takeaction or 
1-800-234-6622 ext. 215
Pres. Donald Trump (R)
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Ave.
Washington DC 20500
Switchboard: 202-456-1414
www.whitehouse.gov
OHIO
Senator Sherrod Brown (D)
United States Senate
713 Hart Senate Office Bldg.
Washington, DC 20510
Phone: (202) 224-2315
Fax (202) 228-6321
www.brown.senate.gov 
Senator Rob Portman (R)
United States Senate
448 Russell Senate Office Bld.
Washington, DC 20510
Phone: (202) 224-3353
www.portman.senate.gov
Representative District 6
Bill Johnson (R)
192 East State St.
Salem, OH 44460
Phone (330) 337-6951 
Fax (330) 337-7125
http://billjohnson.house.gov
Representative District 13
Tim Ryan (D)
241 West Federal St. 
Youngstown, OH 44503
Phone: (330) 740-0193
Fax: (330) 740-0182
http://timryan.house.gov
PENNSYLVANIA
Senator Robert Casey Jr. (D)
393 Russell Senate Office Bld. 
Washington, D.C. 20510
Phone: (202) 224-6324
Fax: (202) 228-0604
www.casey.senate.gov
Senator Patrick Toomey (R)
248 Russell Senate Office Bld.
Washington, D.C. 20510
Phone: (202) 224-4254
Fax: (202) 228-0284
www.toomey.senate.gov
Representative District 3
Mike Kelly (R)
33 Chestnut Avenue
Sharon, PA 16146
Phone: (724) 342-7170
Fax: (724) 342-7242
http://kelly.house.gov

What will the final National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) look like, and what other chal-
lenges await?
The process leading up to a defense bill is basic in its design but complicated in every other way. 
The House of Representatives passed its version of the bill July 14; the Senate passed its Sept. 18. 
The next step is to reconcile the two bills into one both houses can support.
This reconciliation takes place in a conference committee, an ad hoc body comprising key sub-
committee members and others as determined by House and Senate leaders. As of this date, the 
committee has yet to be formed - but it is likely to happen soon as there are many differences to 
resolve. Some of those key differences are detailed here:

Legislative Issues – October 2017
October 2017 – Mahoning and Shenango Valleys Chapter Newsletter – Page Four

http://www.moaa.org/takeaction
http://www.whitehouse.gov
http://www.brown.senate.gov
http://www.portman.senate.gov
http://billjohnson.house.gov
http://billjohnson.house.gov
http://www.casey.senate.gov
http://www.toomey.senate.gov
http://kelly.house.gov


NEVER  STOP  SERVING®

Did you change your address, phone number, 
email, add a cell number? The chapter will be pro-
ducing a directory in November. Notify 
Janet Oglesby of these changes.
Also, mid-late November an invoice for 2018 
Chapter dues. MOAA National dues are invoiced 
separately by MOAA the month you joined MOAA 
national.

Membership Meeting at YARS, Friday, 27 October at 1300 hr – RSVP by Thursday 26th by 0800 hr
Where: �Youngstown AF Reserve Station 

Community Activity Center 
3976 King Graves Rd 
Vienna, OH 44473

Who: �Members, Spouses, Guests, Surviving Spouses
Social: 1230 no cash bar
Call to Order: 1300 (1:00 p.m.)
Lunch: �1310 (preorder from the selections below)
Attire: � Causal 
Program: �Don Manning, Candidate for State 

Representative, 59th District 

The web site is set up to take orders, but not credit cards. It 
will help with accuracy of the order. Please pay at the lunch 
meeting with cash, check, or credit card. The "soup of the day" 
will be announced in the email reminder that arrives a week 
before the meeting.
Pre order from the following selections. 
Entrees:
Buffalo Chicken Wrap, beverage. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  $8.00 
Lettuce, tomato, onion, shredded cheddar, ranch and buffalo sauce
Club Sandwich, beverage . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . $8.00 
Ham, turkey, bacon, American & provolone cheese, lettuce, 
tomato and mayo 
Reuben Sandwich, beverage. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . $8.00 
Marble rye, cornbeef, sauerkraut, swiss and dressing 
Fish Sandwich, beverage . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                $6.00 
Tarter sauce and lettuce 
Chef Salad, beverage, roll. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  $9.00  
Cherry tomatoes, sliced red onions, cucumber, hard-boiled eggs, 
shredded cheddar and pepper jack cheese, julienne ham and turkey 

Side Options:
Side Salad. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                   $3.00 
tomatoes, cucumbers, black olives & cheese 

French Fries . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                $1.00 
Cup of "Soup of Day" . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . $3.00
Salad Dressing 
Your choice of Italian, Balsamic, French, Ranch dressing

Directions: The air base is on King Graves Road which can be 
accessed either off Rt. 193 or Rt. 11. After passing through the se-
curity gate on Arnold Rd., take the second left onto (Spaatz Rd.). 
The Community Activity Center (CAC), “Herk’s Place”, is building 
#113. (You’ll see a loading dock, back entrance of CAC) Parking is 
available on either side of the building but it is easier to enter the 
dining area from the upper parking lot. (There are a few stairs.) 
The handicapped entrance is at the front of the building. There are 
signs that indicate that location. 

RSVP:
1. �Use the web site msvc-moaa.org/next-chapter-event to 

place your order. 
2. �Email Janet Oglesby djo52800@neo.rr.com with your 

reservation and menu selection.
3. �Or call 330-568-4456 leave a message. Make sure you 

state your menu selection.
 

Members without Military ID 
A Driver's License Number Is Now Required to 
Obtain YARS Access 10 Days Before the Event
Ten days before an event on the Youngstown Air Base, I 
have to submit a Base Entry Access Request form to base 
security. On this form are all our chapter members that do 
not have a military ID. The form has you name and birth-
date. This allows you to pass through security with your 
driver's license without being escorted by the military police 
or I have to come and escort you.
Starting in OCTOBER the birthdate has to be replaced 
with your driver’s license number. If you wish to have your 
spouses name on the list that is up to you. I prefer if you can 
email me your driver's license number—you may call me. 
I have driver's license numbers from DeLucia, Dickerson, 
Fairbanks, Gall, Lind, Maurer, McClure, Zentis.
Thanks for your corporation on this matter.
Janet Oglesby 
djo52800@neo.rr.com 
330-568-4456

Rt. 224 from  PA State Line, Boardman, 
Canfield, Poland to Deerfield
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Welcome New Member:
CPT Kevin McGee, USA, Ret., Hillard, Ohio. His parents 
live in Howland and boys live in Vienna. Kevin is life long 
friends with chapter member Dennis Gartland.

http://msvc-moaa.org/next-chapter-event
mailto:djo52800%40neo.rr.com%20?subject=Oct%2027%20Lunch
mailto:djo52800%40neo.rr.com?subject=Drivers%20License
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MSVC Membership
Membership in MSVC-MOAA shall be composed of: Men 
and women who are or have been commissioned or warrant 
officers of the seven United States uniformed services (Army, 
Navy, Air Force, Marine Corps, Coast Guard, National Oce-
anic and Atmospheric Administration, and Public Health 
Service). Surviving spouses of deceased individuals who, if 
living, would be eligible for membership. Chapter specific 
membership for spouses of present members and honor-
ary members. MSVC-MOAA memberships are open to all 
eligible people.

Our Purpose  
MSVC Mission Statement 

MSVC will promote the objectives of the Military Officers 
Association of America providing a uniform lobbying plat-
form on behalf of the active duty, Reserve, Guard, retired, 
and former officers of the uniformed services and their 
spouses and families. 
Conduct activities which: perpetuate traditions, educate and 
inform members of world, national, and local events, which 
affect the current and former members of the U.S. military. 
Provide a fraternal and supportive community for members 
to network, socialize and promote camaraderie.

This newsletter is published for the benefit of the members of the Mahon-
ing and Shenango Valleys Chapter, which is an affiliate of the Military Of-
ficers Association of America (MOAA). MOAA and its affiliated chapters 
and councils are non-partisan. Articles in this newsletter are the opinions 
solely of the individual authors and do not necessarily express the policy or 
opinions of the newsletter’s editor or publisher. Also, the individual opinions 
do not reflect an endorsement by the Mahoning Shenango Valleys Chapter 
or the national organization of the Military Officers Association of America, 
unless so indicated [Copyright 2016 Military Officers Association of Ameri-
can All rights reserved.] Questions or comments should be directed to: LTC 
Gary Williams, USA, Ret. E-mail: gwilliams15@comcast.net

Slate of Board Members and Committee Chairs for 2018
Board Members and Members at Large will be voted for at our annual meeting Nov. 17th

President................................................. LT Florence Hosler, USN 
HOSLERFM@ZOOMINTERNET.NET.............. (330) 788-3270
1st Vice President........................COL John Koshan, USA, Ret. 
CDR475@ROADRUNNER.COM............................(330) 883-0192
2nd Vice President........................... LTC Sam Axtell, USA, Ret. 
LCAXER01@AOL.COM........................................ (330) 448-2673
Secretary................................................................... LT Al Lind, USN 
2ALCALIND@ZOOMINTERNET.ENT............ (330) 757-3036
Treasurer............................................................. LT Bruce Bille, USN 
TREASURER@MSVC-MOAA.ORG.......................(330) 856-7958
Past President ex oficio ......LTC Gary Williams, USA, Ret. 
GWILLIAMS15@COMCAST.NET........................ (330) 385-4873
Members at Large

Public Relations......LTC Michael Wisniewski, USA, Ret. 
MIKEWAPPRAISER@AOL.COM......................... (330) 856-1162
Legislative Affairs..................... LTC Rod Hosler, USA, Ret. 
HOSLER1@ZOOMINTERNET.NET.................(330) 788-3270
Personal Affairs........................CPT Dennis Gartland, USA 
GARTLANDD2@YAHOO.COM...................... (330) 637-4843

Committee Chairs
Chaplain................................ Lt Col Ralph Minton, USAF, Ret. 
MINTONREBA1@VERIZON.NET....................... (724) 674-6642
Chapter Development.............Col. Dick Calta, USAF, Ret. 
TRAILERDC@GMAIL.COM................................... (330) 576-6404
Historian Officer..........................CPT Dennis Gartland, USA 
GARTLANDD2@YAHOO.COM......................... (330) 637-4843
Surviving Spouse..............................................Mrs. Janet Oglesby 
JLO52800@NEO.RR.COM........................................ (330) 568-4456
ROTC/JROTC.............................CDR David Di Tallo, USN, Ret.
DAVID.DITALLO@GMAIL.COM ......................(330) 758-8597

LTC Rod Hosler, USA, Ret. 
HOSLER1@ZOOMINTERNET.NET...................... (330) 788-3270
Newsletter Editor.....................................................Mrs. Janet Oglesby 
JLO52800@NEO.RR.COM..............................................(330) 568-4456
Nominating......................LTC Michael Wisniewski, USA, Ret. 
MIKEWAPPRAISER@AOL.COM..............................(330) 856-1162
United Veterans Council............LTC Rod Hosler, USA, Ret. 
HOSLER1@ZOOMINTERNET.NET.......................(330) 788-3270
USO Area Representative...................................................Bruce Bille 
USOTRUMBULLCO@GMAIL.COM.......... (330) 333-0397 cell
YARS MOAA Liaison Officer........ Maj Scott Allen, USAFR 
SCOTT.ALLEN5@US.AF.MIL................................. (330) 847-4033
Ohio Veterans Affairs Monthly Newsletter 
http://dvs.ohio.gov/HOME/Monthly_Newsletter
Pennsylvania Veterans Affairs Monthly Newsletter 
http://www.dmva.pa.gov/VETERANSAFFAIRS

Now and Always 
We’ll be There.

1-800-247-2192 • www.moaainsurance.com

H

MEDIPLUS© TRICARE Supplement Insurance Plan helps 
reduce your cost-shares, prescription co-pays and 
covered excess charges. All this and more at affordable 
rates exclusively for MOAA members under age 65.
Other types of insurance available: Life, Vision, Hospi-
tal Income and Short Term Recovery, Long Term Care, 
Youth Life.

mailto:gwilliams15%40comcast.net?subject=MSVC%20Newsletter
mailto:hoslerfm@zoominternet.net
mailto:cdr475@roadrunner.com
http://msvc-moaa.org
mailto:gwilliams15@comcast.net
mailto:mikewappraiser@aol.com
mailto:hosler1@zoominternet.net
mailto:GARTLANDD2@YAHOO.COM
mailto:mintonreba1@VERIZON.NET
mailto:trailerdc@gmail.com
mailto:GARTLANDD2@YAHOO.COM
mailto:jlo52800@neo.rr.com
mailto:hosler1@zoominternet.net
mailto:jlo52800@neo.rr.com
mailto:mikewappraiser@aol.com
mailto:hosler1@zoominternet.net
mailto:USOTrumbullCo@gmail.com
mailto:scott.allen5@us.af.mil
http://www.dmva.pa.gov/VETERANSAFFAIRS
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Son of Mark and Patty Andrews  
Maj Matt Andrew, USAF, Randolph AFB in San Antonio, Texas 
Air Education and Training Command (AETC)

Son of Jim & Carrie Hosack, LTJG Brennan Hosack, USN,  
Key West, Florida

Son of Tom & Julia MacRae 
Maj John MacRae, USAF, Elgin AFB, Florida F35 instructor pilot.

Sons of Rick & Janice Morgan
LTC Andrew Morgan, USA, at NASA, Johnson Space Center, Houston, TX
LCDR Benjamin Morgan, USCG, with VTS (Vessel Traffic Service) at USCG 
Sector New Orleans, Louisiana

Grandson of Tom & Marla Raseta  
A1C Joshua Raseta, USAF, Hill AFB, Ogden, Utah, F16 Fighter Squadron

Son of Gary & Patty Williams, Rick Williams brother LTC G. Tim Williams, USAR

Son of Rick & Kelly Williams — PFC Garrett Williams, USA 
82nd Airborne at Fort Bragg, North Carolina 

Son of Mike and Barb Wisniewski  
CW1 Steven Wisniewski, USA in Germany, UH-72 Lakota helicopter pilot 

Active Duty Chapter Members

Col James Dignan, USAFR, Pentagon

LTC Wil Kline, USAR, Norfolk, Virginia

Mahoning and Shenango Valleys Chapter Blue Star Families
If you know anyone who is deployed, or will be deploying, overseas, please contact the USO so we can add them to our recipient list. We want to support as 
many of our dedicated military members as possible and keep them connected with home and family. Contact Information: Bruce A. Bille, USO Northern Ohio 
Youngstown Air Reserve Station Support Office,     Office: (330) 609-2115     Cell/Text: (330) 333-0397     Fax:  (330) 617-8515      E-mail: USOTrumbullCo@gmail.com
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October Birthdays: 4–David Di Tallo, 10–Lorin Davis, 13–US Navy, 25–Will Stamp,  
25–Jim Solmen, 30–Jared Hideg
November Birthdays: 2–Rob Hanni, 2–John Koshan, 3–BJ Sacramento, 7-Mike Wisniewski, 10–Brennan 
Hosack, 10–US Marines Corps, 13–John Caparanis, 19–Matt Andrews, 21–Sam Axtell, 26–Anthony Antolini 

Membership Renewal or Application for Mahoning and Shenango Valleys Chapter
Name:_ __________________________________  Military Status_ _________Spouse Name______________________

Branch _______ Rank________Years Active/Reserve____/_____

☐ �Regular Member (Retired, Former, Active* Officer of the 
seven uniformed US Services Membership $20/year)

☐ ��Surviving Spouse is available for surviving spouse of a military officer Membership $10/year) 
☐ Spouse (local MOAA chapter only, not national, spouse is member of chapter) Membership $20/year)
Address:__________________________________________________________________________________________

Primary Phone: _ ______________________________________ 	Secondary Phone______________________________

E-mail: _ ___________________________________________ Applicant DOB __________ Spouse DOB_ ___________
☐ Newsletters will be emailed, if you prefer postal service, check this box
Member of MOAA National ☐ Yes ☐ No MOAA #____________________
New Members Chapter dues from now to Dec. 31, 2018 $20
Make Check Payable to: MSVC-MOAA mail to address on right
You may pay regular and surviving spouses dues (not spouses) with a credit card at: www.moaa.org
You may use credit card and PayPal to paid, regular, spouses and surviving spouse dues at msvc-moaa.org/membership

Navy Operational Support Center Youngstown
Attn: MSVC-MOAA
Janet Oglesby, Secretary
3976 King Graves Road Bldg 540
Vienna, OH 44473-5980

 ☐Active *(Regular) — ☐ Reserve*— ☐ National Guard*  
*�Free chapter membership if under government contract 
and you maintain a MOAA national membership. 
A non military email address is preferred. 

Capt Joshua Palmer, Ohio Air National Guard, Rickenbacker

LCDR BJ Sacramento, USN, Youngstown Navy Reserve Center

MAJ Lisa Stremel, USA, Schofield Barracks, Hawaii

1st Lt Kristina Valentic, MC–USAFR, Youngstown Air Force Reserve Station

YSU ROTC Graduates 

2013–1LT Eric Hippley, USA, Elmendorf/Richardson Alaska

2013–1LT Jacob Rafidi, USA, Germany

2014–�1LT Tyler Strohecker, USA Fort Rucker Alabama training for HH-60M Black-
hawk helicopters

2014–1LT Lorin Davis, USA, Wheeler Army Airfield, Hawaii

2014–�1LT James Stiger, Fort Leonard Wood with the 5th EN BN

2015–�2LT Jared Hideg, USA, Florida

2016–2LT Brandi Burrows, Military Intelligence, Ft. Campbell, Kentucky

2016–2LT Adam Hoover, Chemical Corps, Ft. Leonard Wood, MO then Korea

2016–�2LT Matthew McIntire, Chemical Corps, currently at Ft. Leonard Wood, MO 
attending CBOLC

2016–2LT David Smith, Infantry, 

2017–2LT Lonnie Bissmeyer, Signal Corps

mailto:USOTrumbullCo%40gmail.com?subject=
http://www.moaa.org
http://www.msvc-moaa.org/membership
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MSVC members who were in attend- 
ance at the banquet Saturday evening 
at the convention. 
Front Row Board Members: 
Gary Williams, Florence Hosler, Dana 
Atkins, Dennis Gartland, Janet Oglesby, 
Bruce Bille
2nd Row: Sam Axtell, Sandy Lasure,  
Mike Wisniewski, Joe Zentis, 
Jim Basista, Ralph Minton, 
Mark Andrews, Will Stamp
3rd Row: Don Rasile, Josh Palmer, 
Jack Russell, David Di Tallo, Rod Hosler, 
Bob Milich, Jim Hosack, Al Lind
There are 12 charter members in the 
picture.

Five-Star Council and Chapters
Dick Calta, President, Ohio Council 
Gary Williams, President, Mahoning and Shenango Valleys
Ron Smetana, President, Ohio Western Reserve
Dana Atkins, President and CEO of MOAA
Steve Drefahl, President, Greater Cincinnati
Bill Tate, President, Central Ohio

How many service branches does it take? 
During the council meeting on Sunday at 
the convention. A request came from TSgt 
Aileen Cooper, USAF for an officer to give 
the enlistment oath to Ryan Gernert. MG 
Dan Hahn, Army administered the oath. 
LT Bruce Bille, Navy held the verbiage. 
Ryan is a military kid, as his dad was a 
fighter pilot. 


